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The official newsletter of The Wisconsin Chapter Model "A" Ford Club of America  

It is the intent of the Wisconsin Chapter to serve as a medium of exchange of ideas, information, and materials for admirers of 
the Model A Ford and Model A era fashions; to help those admirers become better acquainted; and to maintain among its 
members the spirit of good fellowship and sociality through sponsored activities including the use of the Model A and family 
participation.  
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Sept. 11 September Tour - Shalom Wildlife Refuge in West Bend - 
Host Mark Ackermann See page 3 

Sept 17  Mitchell Manor Car Show - Hosts Dave & Linda Huenink 
See page 3 

Sept. 17 & 18 Richfield Thresheree - Hosts Ron & Diane Smith  
See page 4 

Sept. 25 September Tour -  The Model A Turn Back Time Tour Hosts 
Dave & Linda Huenink  See page 4 
 

Oct. 9 Fall Tour - Hosts Marty & Jo Lene Jannsen   See page 5 

Oct. 30 Last Outdoor Tour - HOST NEEDED 

Nov. 5 Veterans Day Parade - Host Neil Besougloff  See page 6 

Nov. 20 Waukesha Christmas Parade - Hosts Dave & Linda  
Huenink 

Oct. 20 Technical Seminar 7 p.m. at Mail Truck Model A Parts 8509 
S. Howell Ave., Oak Creek  See page 6 

Nov. 17 Technical Seminar 7 p.m.  at Mail Truck Model A Parts 
8509 S. Howell Ave., Oak Creek,  

Advanced Timing 
Scheduled Events  

for 2011 
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Dates You Auto Know 
 
 
Sept. 17th Jefferson Gemuetlichleit Days Vintage Car Show 
9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. Jefferson Fair Park 503 North Jackson 
Avenue, Jefferson 
 
Sept.  23-25, 3rd Annual Geneva Lake Classic Car Rally and 
Poker Tour.  For more info check out www.genevaonline.com/
~glea/  
 
Sept. 23-25 Fall Jefferson www.madisonclassics.com  
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SEPTEMBER 11th TOUR 
 

 "YOU MUST BE PRE-REGISTERED TO ATTEND THIS EVENT AS ANNOUNCED  
IN THE TWO PREVIOUS NEWSLETTERS" 

 
Our tour to the SHALOM WILDLIFE REFUGE will begin at THE PIONEER PLAZA in 
Richfield. 3230 Pioneer Rd. (HWY 145, East of HWY 175). 
 
Please arrive at 12:45 so we can be on the road at 1:00. Detailed maps will be distributed and we 
will take a scenic ride to the refuge. Our wagon ride begins at 2:00 and will last approximately 2 
hours. We will also spend some time visiting the adjoining exhibits on the grounds. 
 
Refreshments will be provided by the Wisconsin Chapter after the tour.  
 
See you there, let's hope for nice weather and if you would like a preview of what we will see go to 
www.shalomwildlife.com 
 
Any questions please call or e-mail Mark Ackermann  414-477-6302 or mackermann@milwpc.com 
 

CAR  

SHOW 

Mitchell Manor’s 7th Annual Car Show 
September 17th, 2011 
12:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
5301 W. Lincoln Ave. 

West Allis 
Come and join Dave Huenink and Morgan the wonder dog,  

for a relaxing day with our Model A’s.   
Complimentary refreshments will be provided. 

The residents will judge the cars and award three trophies. 
Wisconsin’s Hot Rod Radio 1340 AM, featuring Captain Bob and Arlo,  

will be promoting the show and attending this year. 
Should you have any questions please feel free to call  

Dave at 262-378-4216 
Rain date is Saturday, September 24th, 2011 
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"The Model A Turn Back Time Tour"  
Sunday, September 25th   

RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED.  
The tour will start at the Oconomowoc Historical Museum, 103 W. Jefferson St, Oconomowoc, WI at 10:00 
a.m.  We'll be given a guided tour of the museum and its artifacts.  As part of the tour, there is a DVD pres-
entation of famous places and homes in the Oconomowoc area.  At approximately 11:45 a.m. we'll leave the 
museum and take a tour of the countryside.  We'll then stop at Hoofbeats Express for a pizza party and 
spend some time admiring some restored antique horse drawn wagons. 
 
We'll then be escorted to our own horse drawn wagon for a leisurely tour of the prairie.  Our wagon only 
holds 18 people so RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED for this!! However, for the museum, and road tour, 
come one, come all. Please RSVP to Dave Huenink at 262-378-4216 by September 11, 2011, if you plan to 
have pizza and take the wagon ride. I want to make sure their is enough pizza and room on 
the wagon for everyone for those who wishes to do this. To date only a very small percentage have signed 
up for the tour so there is plenty of room for those interested in participating in the entire event.   So sign up 
soon before the event gets filled up. It promises to be a good time.  Bring a long a 
chair, as seating is limited. 

SEPTEMBER 17th 
13th ANNUAL RICHFIELD HISTORICAL  

SOCIETY THRESHEREE   
 

See steam-driven threshing and log cutting demonstrations, horse  
plowing techniques, antique cars, engine exhibits, displays of skills  
from long ago.  Good food, lively music. 
 
We will meet at the Friess Lake School on the corner of Hwy 167 and Hwy 164 in Richfield at 8:45a.m., 
leaving the parking lot at 9:00 a.m. 
Questions call Ron and Diane Smith  262-628-3688. 
 
P.S. Some of us attended the Soup and Bread luncheon last year. I thought we might want to car pool, or 
caravan there this year. 
St. Paul's UCC, 495 St. Augustine Rd. Soup and Bread luncheon from 11-3p.m. 
6 varieties of homemade soups to choose from-a bowl of your favorite or sample 2 cups. $5.00 Adults, 
$3.00 for children includes beverage.  Bake sale, crafts and produce. 



FALL TOUR 
October 9, 2011 

Hosts 
Marty & Jo Lene Jannsen 

 
We will be departing at 10:00 a.m. from the Crossroads Restaurant (formerly Corfu) in Hubertus.  (In the 
shopping center just West of Highway 175 on Hubertus Road) 
 
We will be traveling to Theresa where our first stop will be “Confections for Any Occasion by Joel”.   
Joel will arrange a tour for us when we arrive.  He has a very interesting store and lunch area. There is a 
new gift store next door for your shopping pleasure.  Issy’s Place is a nearby bar that has great food for 
lunch if you wish.  Widmer’s Cheese Cellars (since 1922) has a store a block off of Main Street. 
 
Tours of the Juneau Homestead will be available starting at 1:00 p.m.  Solomon Juneau established a trad-
ing post in 1818 which became the origination of Milwaukee.  He was the first postmaster and the first 
president of the Village of Milwaukee. In 1848 he was elected the first mayor of the City of Milwaukee.   
 
We will end our trip at the Fox & Hounds Restaurant for refreshments in the lower level in the back. You 
may stay for dinner on your own.  There is a 2 for 1 pricing meal special starting a 4:00 p.m.  It is a good 
idea to make a reservation for dinner in advance.   
 

Here’s hoping for a Colorful and Sunny day!!!!!!!!!!!! 

Sunshine Report: 
 
The club wishes to express sympathy to Josephine "Jo" Gregorski on the loss of her 
husband.  Long-time club member, John Gregorski, passed away on July 28th due to 
complications of Lou Gehrig's Disease.  A memorial in his name was submitted to the ALS (Lou 
Gehrig's Disease) Association from the club.  John had been a member since 1967. 
 
 
If you have sunshine to report, please contact Steve Lewis  262-628-4587 or 
by emailing:  awards@model-a-wis.com 
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3146 S. 27th St 

 
OPEN 

Monday-  
Saturday 
10:30 am  

to 
7:00 pm 

Closed  
Sunday’s 

October technical meet: front ends  
The Wisconsin Chapter’s first technical meet of the season will be 7 p.m. 
Thursday, Oct. 20, at Mail Truck Model A Parts in Oak Creek. 
 
Club member Roger Olsen will show us how to install king pins and perform 
other work on Model A front ends. 
 
Bring a chair and join us. As always there will be plenty of food and drink. 
Mail Truck Model A Parts is at 8509 South Howell Ave., Oak Creek. 
 
Questions? Call tech meet coordinator Neil Besougloff at 262-408-1479 or the Model A parts shop at 
414-762-7288. 
Future dates: 

November’s meet will be Thursday, Nov. 17, at Mail Truck Model A Parts, tentative topic is installing 
new tires and tubes. 

Cars and drivers needed for annual Veterans Day parade 
 
Ten Model A’s are needed for the 48th annual Milwaukee Veterans Day Parade on 
Saturday, Nov. 5. The parade kicks off in downtown Milwaukee at 11 a.m. 
Lineup is approximately 10 a.m. 
 
As in past years, we will be giving members of the AMVETS organization rides 
during the parade. Usually we don’t fill all of our cars with veterans, but please leave room in your car 
for one or two AMVET riders just in case. 
 
We’ll meet 8:45 a.m. for a hearty breakfast and coffee (self pay) at Miss Katie’s Diner, 1900 West Cly-
bourn Street, Milwaukee (corner of 19th Street and Clybourn Street, one block south of Wisconsin Ave-
nue). 
 
Neil Besougloff is the event host. In order to coordinate the number of cars, please call Neil at 262-408-
1479 (cell) or email him at nbesougloff@sbcglobal.net.  



  Wisconsin Chapter Member  
  Al Downs 

Mail Truck Model A 
Providing all of your Model A needs 

8509 S. Howell Ave 
Oak Creek, Wi 53154 

414-762-7288 
 

We now offer shipping and Model A Service 
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FUN FACTS: 

Wisconsin visitors and residents enjoy the state’s 7,446 streams and rivers.  End-to-end they’d stretch 26,767 
miles. That is more than enough to circle the globe at the equator.  

The chances of you dying on the way to get your lottery tickets is greater than your chances of winning.  
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Welcome to New Members: 
 
Steve & Jolene Cloyd 
Franklin, WI 
snjcloyd@wi.rr.com 
1929 Model A 
 
Maurice & Carol Alswede 
Manitowoc, WI 
m_alswede@yahoo.com 
1931 Model A Pickup 
 
Jeff & Kim Mishalak 
Milwaukee, WI 
kenomomo@gmail.com 
1929 Roadster 
 
Robert & Karen Schmiechen 
Waukesha, WI  
Robert_06@att.net 
1929 Town Sedan 
 
Brian & Roberta Shea 
Fond du lac, WI 
brianshea@charter.net 
1929 Murray Town Sedan 

More fun facts: 
The MGM Grand Hotel of Las Vegas washes 15,000 pillowcases per day!  
 
Rubber bands last longer when refrigerated.  
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Model A Ford Club of America – Wisconsin Chapter 
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes – August 13, 2011 

All board members present 
 

President – Mike Quam – The meeting was called to order at 
7:00 pm. Nothing to report. 
 

Vice President – Dave Boucher – It was reported we received 
six new member applications this month bringing our mem-
bership to 277.  It was mentioned that we have numerous out 
of town members, some who do participate in our events. A 
motion was made by Mike Y. to approve the new members 
and was seconded by Gene T. Motion voted on and approved. 
 

Secretary – Dave Huenink – Dave asked for any changes or 
corrections to the minutes from the last meeting. A motion 
was made by Mike Y. and seconded by Paul P. to approve the 
minutes. Voted on and approved as read. We receive recipro-
cal newsletters from other Model A clubs.  We also received 
some correspondence from someone running for the MAFCA 
board of directors.  The South Milwaukee Heritage Days 
group sent us a thank you note for participating in the event 
along with a $50.00 check.  The date for this event next year 
is July 28th 2012. 
 

Treasurers report – Paul Piotrowski – Paul reviewed the treas-
urers report.  The motion was made by Gene T. and seconded 
by Neil B. to accept our treasurer’s report. Voted on and ap-
proved. Sunshine and awards turned in a bill for $42.37 for 
cards and a donation in honor of a former club member who 
passed away.  Mike Q. turned in a bill for $45.98 for editor’s 
expenses.  A motion was made by Mike Y. and seconded by 
Dave B. to approve the bills.  Voted on and approved.  In-
come: $100 for participating in the Franklin 4th of July parade. 
 

Outdoor – Gene Taurman - Luther Manor sent us a flier re-
garding their event a September 10th.  A mass mailer will be 
sent out to the club membership to inform them of this event.  
The tentative schedule of club events was presented for 2012. 
It was review and discussed with the board.  It was decided to 
keep 2 outdoor tours in September and 2 in October. The 
signup sheet will be at the club picnic. We were reminded that 
anyone who attends the National convention in Marquette, 
Michigan next year needs to be national member.  Paul P. 
mentioned he will not be the host for the Greendale 4th of July 
Parade in 2012. 
 

Indoor – Mike Yokofich –The Christmas party in December 
is set up. Mike talked to Dan Gus’ wife regarding a contract 
for using the hall. Mike is hoping to get a contract finalized 
soon.  No one has signed up to be the chairperson for the ban-
quet in January 2012.  
 

Technical- Neil Besougloff - October 20th and November 17th 
have topics for the technical seminars at Model A Mail Truck.  
Topics are needed for the January, February and March semi-
nars. Ideas are welcome. 

Club accessories – Mike Clinnin – Some more club car 
banners have been sold. Paul P. brought up the member 
year buttons and mentioned there is a machine available 
for $400+ so we could make our own buttons. The group 
decided not to purchase a machine at this time.  Dave B. 
brought up the idea of getting window stickers for the 
Model A’s saying we belong to MAFCA – Wisconsin 
Chapter.  There will be more discussion at an upcoming 
meeting. 
 

Awards and Sunshine – Steve Lewis – Member John 
Gregorski passed away. Joyce Churchill had shoulder 
surgery. A thank you note was received from the Rohdes 
family. It was decided when a club member dies a mass 
email will be sent to the membership.  This information 
should be passed on to the club secretary for email distri-
bution. 
 

Old business – We discussed ideas of a raffle gift for the 
2012 MAFCA national meet. Nothing was decided as of 
yet. The ideas included: gift certificates from Home De-
pot, Usingers, Klements, or exquisite chocolates from a 
shop in Cedarburg. More thought will be given to this. 
The swap meet disc still is not on file. The judging stan-
dard books were not ordered, because we didn't meet the 
minimum order at the shipping discount price and now 
the shipping discount date has passed. Thought is being 
given for our annual cash donation to a charitable organi-
zation. More discussion at an upcoming meeting. Nomi-
nations for the new incoming board members will be 
starting next month. 
 

New Business – Carl Doro’s letter was brought up.  
There were several topics the board reviewed. The forum 
on the club web site was discussed and it was decided not 
to pursue it. We looked at possibly going on to Facebook. 
One of the concerns was who was going to monitor the 
content.   Also, it was brought up about a flip page on the 
web site.  Additional items are needed to do this on the 
web.  A discussion will be held with Carl at the club pic-
nic tomorrow and then brought up at the next board 
meeting. Carl also mentioned we have the capability to 
do movies on our web site.  The membership will be 
made aware of this though the next newsletter. Carl 
would like more pictures on the web site of past events.  
A discussion was held about Carl having a column in the 
newsletter. Dave B. is sending the editor By-Law 
changes to put in the newsletter.  The Gilmore Car Mu-
seum raised $250,000 with the raffle.  They are also hav-
ing a Model A event on September 17th. 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:25 p.m .  Mike Y. made 
the motion and Dave H. seconded. Motion carried. 
 

Submitted by Dave Huenink, Club Secretary 
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From The President 
 
Hello everyone, were you at the club picnic? If not you missed a great event it was great food, fun 
and games and lots of great conversations. Thanks again to our hosts Cheryl Prochnow, Sally 
Neuenschwander and Mark Ackermann and all their helpers it sure was a fun filled day. With the 
picnic behind us the outdoor season is starting to wind down, but don’t worry there are still some 
great events to attend and even one left to host, the last tour of the year in October. If you want to host our last 
event contact Gene Taurman, our outdoor event coordinator.  
 
At our last board of directors meeting the subject of starting a Model A forum on the internet was discussed at 
length.  After we weighed all the pros and cons we decided not to pursue it. The issue of putting the club on 
Facebook was brought up, if anyone in the club is interested in setting it up and monitoring / running it please 
contact me. 
 
We have a request from our webmaster, Carl Doro for more pictures from club members for the website. If 
you have club related or car photos you want included in our website please contact Carl. We now also have 
the capability to post links to Youtube from our website so if you have a car video you can upload it to You-
tube and Carl can post the link on our website for the world to view. 
 
September officially opens our nominations for the board of directors and volunteer positions. So if you’re 
interested in helping to run our club let me or any board member know and we will get you on the ballot. This 
year we have three members leaving so we need at least three candidates to run. The nominations will close at 
the end of the December business meeting so sign up early. 
 
Well that’s all I have for this month. If you have any questions please call anytime. 
 
Mike 

Reminiscing with the Historian 
 

A pair of well‐known long‐time members were featured in an article appearing in the Menomonee Falls local news‐
paper on September 29, 1983. Due to length, it has been excerpted here. 
 

“They Auto be in Pictures” 
     On a perfect late summer’s evening Dan Kane and Ed Schultz decided to take a leisurely drive around Meno‐
monee Falls. From Ben Franklin to Kohl’s they were met with stares, widening into smiles, small children grinning 
toothy grins and pointing excitedly and adults passing in their race to wherever to smile and wave. 
     They weren’t driving any young whippersnappers, instead their vehicles were more like Menomonee Falls circa 
1929.  Dan’s yet‐to‐be fully restored vehicle was a 1931 Delux Tudor complete with hand crank, running boards and 
a shiny quail ornament.  Ed’s car was a basic black 1929 Town Sedan, the Cadillac of its day, elegant down to the 
last window shade. 
     Windows rolled down (that means the windshield too), the men cruised through the village, sitting high above 
the other cars, enjoying the ride and the reaction these vintage cars bring. Both looked contented as they easily 
steered their cars past the police station, up Menomonee Ave., toward Ed’s home.  “It’s a different feeling because 
you’re noticed by everybody,” Ed beams.  “You can’t help but be on an ego trip but that’s not the reason I drive it.  
I drive just for the enjoyment.”    Continued on next page 
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     Their interest in Model A’s and involvement in the club dates back 10 years for both men.  Dan had always been 
a car fancier, owning a 1937 Lincoln and a ‘41 DeSoto “I still drive.” 
     He says, “I used to drag race and I love cars.  I always played around with cars,” and one day decided to seek a 
family‐oriented car interest, one his wife and now three young children, could enjoy too.” 
     Next step was his purchase of a ‘29 Roadster pickup truck, and the ‘31 Tudor.  “This is one of the last Model A’s 
made,” he explained.  He’s rebuilt the engine and put on a top roof, but much work remains. 
     That’s a huge part of the enjoyment, the men said, restoring the vintage cars to their original elegance from the 
frame through the upholstery, attention to detail is critical. 
     Ed’s second Model A, the sedan holds a soft spot in Ed’s heart because “This car my dad had in 1932.  I always 
thought I’d like to have a car like that,” and he does now. 
     His first purchase of the Coupe was for his two sons, Paul and Mike, Ed says.  At a car show 10 years ago his sons 
spotted the antique cars and kept telling dad how great it would be to have one. 
     “So good old Dad forked out the money,” Ed chuckles and soon found himself involved in a fascinating hobby 
and a member of a club he can’t praise highly enough. 
     Part of the allure of the cars is the club itself, the men said.  Dan, 37, a sales correspondent for Harnischfeger 
Corp., said the fun of driving them with others of the same interest was a major draw. 
     Over and over he and Ed, 46, a Milwaukee mailman, talked about the camaraderie of the club, all the family‐
oriented activities including picnics and parties, and the tours, which everyone from babies on up attend. “You’re 
enjoying the sights and you enjoy the ride,” Ed says.  “Everybody can enjoy it, not just the car buffs.” 
    Ed is currently vice president and has been club accessory sales chairman and national correspondent.  Dan, for‐
merly treasurer and president is now technical meet chairman. 
     From Nashville to Dallas, Seattle to Reno, and Minneapolis to Washington, D.C., the club members have at‐
tended national meets.  Ed packed his two sons in the rumble seat (Okay, except when it rained, son Paul grinned) 
and drove his Coupe to Nashville in 1976. 
     All along the route they were met 
with happy faces and loads of ques‐
tions, he said.  And that’s the best 
part. “Everybody’s your friend.” 
 
Submitted by Art and Sue Blazek 

Photo caption: 
Looking like new after many hours 
of restoration are three cars owned 
by area antique buffs.  A 1930 rum‐
ble seat coupe is followed by a 
1931 Delux Tudor and a 1929 Town 
Sedan.  Paul Schultz relaxed in the 
rumble seat while father Ed 
(center) of W15288 Manhattan Dr., 
and Dan Kane, W15415 Mill Rd., 
enjoyed the scene. 

Continued from previous page 
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Looking back in the Rearview Mirror…………….. 

July Tour to the Regal Ware Museum………………………...by Gene & Betsy Taurman 
 
It was sunny, clear and hot hot hot, the curled corn leaves were saving water while the farmers 
prayed for rain.   But it was a beautiful day for a ride through Wisconsin farm country.  Twenty 
one brave souls came to endure the hot drive that was interrupted by a cool air conditioned stop 
at the museum, where we were treated to a host of information about Regal Ware and Wiscon-
sin industrial history.  
 
The tour concluded with a rest in the shade and cool drinks.  
 
West Bend had roots in Kissel Motors and spawned the West Bend small engine company.  
Local company makes good. Regal Ware is an example of a survivor in an intensely competitive 
world. Over the years they survived with a balance in innovation, product design, manufacturing, 
advertising and outsourcing. They are an example of a local company growing worldwide. 
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U.P. HERE WE COME by  Sandy Burgermeister 
 
In late July on a sunny day, eleven Model A’s were quite a bunch; 
With a modern car to watch our back, we met at Doc’s for lunch. 
 
The museum was full of treasures, motorcycles of every age; 
And a special bike for Peter, when high wheelers were the rage. 
 
Looking forward to many adventures, we followed Stan’s Model A; 
We viewed the beauty of Canyon Falls and rested along the way. 
 
We had a picnic lunch on a blanket, while enjoying the afternoon breeze, 
And what was that odious smell?  It was Stan and his Limburger cheese. 
 
A quick stop at Alberta Village, for a tour of Ford’s own sawmill, 
Then on to Baraga Michigan, with a casino just over the hill. 
 
Our hotel was located on Lake Superior’s shore, with an unbelievable view, 
Every day that we were there, there were exciting things to do. 
 
We visited the quaint bed and breakfast in the village of Laurium, 
With so many nooks and crannies, for all of us to explorium. 
 
We drove Brockway Mountain all the way to the crown; 
We really needed our brakes on the curves coming down. 
 
That evening we attended a Pow Wow; it was really quite a thrill,  
The dancers in feathered costumes, and the drums gave us a chill. 
 
Touring the Quincy copper mine, more than 150 years old, 
We were given hard hats and jackets because it was really quite cold. 
 
We entered the number seven shaft, which was damp and dark as night, 
It was amazing to learn how miners could work only by candlelight. 
 
We had the good fortune to spend some quality time in 
The company of a fellow named Rod Liimatainen. 
 
He is the owner of the “Twenty Millionth Ford” as we all know, 
He had many interesting things to see and wonderful places to go. 
 
He showed us a special video, which told the history of the “A”, 
Then we went to his Dad’s garage where it had been stored away. 
 
We met his wife at their camp on the lake in the warmth of the afternoon 
sun, 
Some of us dipped our toes in the cool water, just for a little fun. 
 
The Ford Bungalow happened to be nearby, and what a treat to see, 
Where Henry entertained his guests, in perfect hospitality. 
 

We stopped at some casinos, to eat, to stay, to play; 
But whether we had won or not, we had fun along the way. 
 

Although we were now home bound, our trip was not quite through, 
So we stopped at Camp 5 in Laona, it seemed the right thing to do. 
 

The logging museum, a blacksmith shop, and even a general store, 
But best of all was the Lumberjack steam train; who could ask for more! 
 

And last but not least on this wonderful trip was a visit to Rawhide Boys Ranch, 
Where boys who need help in one way or another, come for a second chance. 
 

The boys were excited to see our old cars, and our drivers were happy to show. 
The work that is done here is most important for all of us to know. 
 

So we’ve come to the end of our journey, and it’s time to say farewell. 
But we’ll all have these special memories of friendships and stories to tell. 
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Looking back in the Rearview Mirror…………….. 

WAUKESHA BLUESFEST 
Friday August 12, 2011 

 
Members attending included Art & Sue Blazek, Dave Neuman, Jim & Mary Berenz, Ron, Diane & 
Emmalyn Smith, Bob & Sandi Davisson, Dave & Ann Lang, Bob & Virginia Zeman, Jerry & Mary 
Flynn, Jess & Karen Janke, Marty & Jo Lene Jannsen.   
 
Sue Blazek was interviewed by a reporter from the Waukesha Freeman and some of her comments 
were in the Freeman on Saturday.  The “A’s” were on display from 12:30 p.m. until 6:30 p.m.  There 
were many onlookers with many questions.  Dave Neuman even obtained a few business leads.  The 
chairman of the event has asked that we return next year and consider attending on both days of the 
event. 
 
Thanks to everyone that attended and hope to see many of you next year.  Dave Neuman has already 
signed up.   
Marty Jannsen  



Looking back in the Rearview Mirror…………….. 

Annual Picnic …...by Cheryl Koser Prochnow 
  

August 14th was a perfect day for the club picnic. 137 adults and 26 kids had fun and food at the 
Carnival even the clown. (See Sally N. if you need a clown at your next party) 
 
This could not be done without the help of Sally 
Neuenschwander and Mark Ackermann at the 
games, Steve and Debbie Lewis working the 
drinks and the kitchen and also Sally Kaufman 
making the best popcorn ever. Many hands got 
and made the corn and I thank all of them in-
cluding the people who helped set-up and 
clean-up.  
 
Most of all thanks goes out to the "Barkers".  I 
think your job of running fun games for the kids 
for an hour and then the adults for an hour may 
have been the hardest. 
 
The kids went home with great little prizes that they got with their tickets earned at the games and 
the adults got tickets for a raffle of gift certificates. We thank the following places for the great 
prizes; Olympia Resort and Spa in Oconomowoc, Reveres Wells Street Tavern, Delafield Bre-
whaus, Alioto's Restaurant and The Mineshaft in Hartford. I hope you will visit these places that 
gave us great prizes. 
 
Never to early to tell the board of your ideas for the next picnic.  Where would YOU like to have it 
and what would YOU like to do? Maybe a country western theme would be fun and you could 
square dance!  
 
Kids could learn to do rope tricks. Just give it some thought and let a board member know you 
are taking a turn next year. 
 
Thanks again to everyone 
Cheryl 

Sally Neuenschwander & Mark Ackermann 
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More photos on next page 
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PICNIC FUN………………………………... 
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MORE PICNIC FUN……… 
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This document was a hand out at the New Berlin Historical Society open house.   



CLASSIFIED ADS: 
 

Classified ads, such as the ones seen here are free.  To place your ad please contact the 
editor, Sue Quam at 262-785-9021 or by emailing your ad to: msquam@wi.rr.com  Ads 
run for one month unless notified to run them again. 
 
 
FOR SALE: Model A rear axle assembly $20.00, two multi-disc clutch assemblies, 
includes shafts, springs and flywheel $20.00  Walt Kaufman  262-628-3003 
 
FOR SALE: 1930 Fordor Touring, very good runner $9,500. or OBO  can be seen 
at N120 W16014 Friestadt Rd. in Germantown or call 414-475-0507 
 
WANTED: Club members to run for the Board of Directors.  Minimum monthly 
time required, maximum club benefits in return. Free membership in WI Chapter 
MAFCA club and National MAFCA.  No resume required, submit your name to any 
current board member. Volunteer positions (listed in the front cover of the roster) 
are also available.  
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Please send all Wisconsin Chapter  
Correspondence to: 
WI Chapter MAFCA 

PO Box 26006 
Wauwatosa, WI 53226-0006 

For Monthly Paid  
Advertisements 

 contact:Ed Schultz 
Phone: 262-251-3043 

OUTDOOR MEET ADVISORY TEAM 
For help in running an event call: 

Jim Kummer 262-895-2897 
Stan Larson 262-251-1655 

Dave Boucher 262-662-2273 

NEED HELP WITH YOUR “A”?  QUESTIONS THAT YOU  
NEED ANSWERS TO?? 

Call our technical advisers :  
Wally Kaufman 262-628-3003    
Roger Olsen 262-554-7058   

Mike Brojanac 262-252-4340 



Send To: 
Dave Boucher 

Vice President/New Member 
Chairperson 

Wisconsin Chapter, MAFCA 
PO Box 26006 

Wauwatosa, WI 53226-0006 
Phone 262-662-2273 

 
**SEPTEMBER 2011 ** 

Wheeling the “A” 

Wisconsin Chapter MAFCA 
Marilyn Brojanac, Distribution 
N61 W15975 Beechwood Dr. 
Menomonee Falls. WI 53051 
 
 
 

Address Service Requested 

 

New Membership Application 
 

Name_______________________________________________________ __ Date__________________________ 
 
Address__________________________________________________________________ ____________________ 
 
City_________________________________________ State______________________  Zip__________________ 
 
Phone(_____)___________________ E-Mail________________________________________________________ 
 
Child or Children's names____________________________________________________________ 
 
Model A’s____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Send my newsletter via email______    or   US MAIL________ 
 

Dues for 2011 for the Wisconsin Chapter, MAFCA:  
Receiving the newsletter & roster via the internet is $20.00   
To receive the newsletter and the roster via the US Mail (first class) the  
dues are $30.00   New member applications are approved at the  
monthly Board of Directors meeting, which is the second 
Saturday of the month.  You will receive a welcome letter upon 
approval. Dues include membership only in the  
Wis. Chapter MAFCA until the end of the current calendar year. 
Make checks payable to Wis. Chapter MAFCA 
The Wisconsin Chapter MAFCA, Inc. recommends that you consider  
joining the National Model A Ford Club of America with the  
additional dues of $40.00 payable to them.   
Subject to change by National MAFCA and /or Wisconsin Chapter.  
 


